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BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT:   On January 11, the Local and Unified Board meetings were held in Bruning, the boards 
elected officers and selected members of the Unified Board. There were changes to the local board officers and membership to the 
Unified board:  

Bruning Board of Education       Davenport Board of Education 
Jerry Baysinger         Jeff Hoins  
Dan Domeier-Secr/Treas       Jamie Koch 
Sarah Krehnke        Jim Manes —Vice President 
Pat Kowalski-Vice President       Ryan Miller 
Sheri Norder         Kevin Parks—President 
Ryne Philippi-President        Brad Williams—Secr/Treas 

Bruning-Davenport Unified Board of Education 
Jerry Baysinger-President  

Jeff Hoins 
Jamie Koch—Vice President 

Sarah Krehnke-Secr/Treas 
Ryan Miller 
Sheri Norder 

Please thank these dedicated community members who make decisions each month in the best interests of our students and 
district. 

Bruning-Davenport USD has much to offer students. The District offers a strong academic program that in-
cludes access to dual-credit courses from the University of Nebraska, Southeast Community College, and Peru 
State College. This has been utilized by a number of students to earn college credits at a reduced cost with the 
possibility of entering college as a second semester freshman. In addition, we are a member of a career acade-
my, called SENCAP, in partnership with Southeast Community College, offering dual credit courses at no cost 
to the student in areas of education, health services, technology, criminal justice and agriculture.  

Bruning-Davenport USD has an experienced staff and offers a wide selection of courses to meet the needs of 
our students. We continue to look for ways to expand our curriculum to build on their educational experi-
ence.  One item offered before they graduate, our seniors complete the EverFi program. This program has nine 
modules: savings and budgeting, understanding a credit score and its implications, understanding credit cards 
and managing debt, how a bank works and Federal Reserve overview, taxes and insurance, renting vs. owning, 
managing loans to finance higher education, investing overview:  an in depth review of trading and how the 
stock exchange works, and consumer fraud and protection. We believe this is an essential part of preparing our 
students for life beyond high school.  The EverFi program is taught in our Personal Finance class required for 
graduation.   

In addition to our academic program, Bruning-Davenport USD has a sound extracurricular program that in-
cludes music, play production, speech, FCCLA, FFA, football, volleyball, basketball, track and most recently 
golf. Each of these programs has a history of excellence and devotion to enhancing a student’s experience at 
Bruning-Davenport USD. 

Bruning-Davenport USD is an excellent district that has a dedicated staff and offers much to students. We in-
vite you to review our website at http://www.bruningdavenport.org, our Facebook page at http://tinyurl.com/
am57lvj, and the State of the Schools website at http://www.education.ne.gov.  Look for the Nebraska Educa-
tion Profile on the right side.  An annual report is provided in this month's newsletter. 
 

http://www.bruningdavenport.org
http://tinyurl.com/am57lvj
http://tinyurl.com/am57lvj
http://www.education.ne.gov


F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  January 6, 2023 educators in our country reacted to the upsettingly common news of yet another 
school shooting. Every time I hear this news, my administrator's brain reflects on how I can continue to make Bruning-

Davenport a safe place for our students. January 6th was no different, however, this time it hit a different trigger for me. This shooter 
was a young child- only 6 years old and in the 1st grade. Just within years of both of my sons’ ages. On January 6th, I thought about 
this from the parent's standpoint.  
 
As I reflected, I considered how I have the perspective to know about the practices, procedures, and policies we have in place. I 
wanted to ensure that all parents, not just those who work in the building, are aware of the level of security we put in place to keep 
everyone’s children safe during the school day. 
 
In the Fall of 2017, Bruning-Davenport adopted the “I Love U Guys” Standard Response Protocol (SRP). The main mission of this 
protocol is to provide a common language and easy-to-understand response requirements to ensure student and staff safety in the 
case of an emergency. SRPs are designed to be followed by school personnel during emergency situations such as lockdowns, evacu-
ations, and shelter-in-place situations. Regular drills and training help school personnel and students be prepared and respond effec-
tively in an emergency. It is important for schools to have a comprehensive emergency plan in place and to review and update it reg-
ularly. Below you will find the common language used within our district for our safety protocols. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As we send our children to school every day, it is hard not to think about the reality of school shootings. But as an administrator and 
parent of the district, I would like to comfort you with the assurance that the safety and well-being of your child is always at the fore-
front of our minds and our number one priority.  Mr. Damen Kugel, Principal 
 

MEET A SENIOR 

HALLIE HOINS is the daughter of Jeff and Janet Hoins.  She has three siblings, Brittany, Garrett & 

Jaycie.  Hallie participates in FFA, NHS, Letter Club, FCCLA, Volleyball, Basketball and Track at B-D 

USD.  She is a lector at her church and assists with luncheons and service projects.  Hallie enjoys playing 

with her dogs in her spare time.  She plans to major in Exercise Science.  Her favorite food is mixed fruit  

and pasta dishes, her favorite TV show is Friends and her favorite music artist is Zach Bryan.   

 

ADDI CROCKETT is the daughter of Jordan & (the late) Brent Drohman.  She has one brother, Colt.  Addi is involved in FFA, 

Golf and FCCLA at B-D USD.  She is a member of Christ's Lutheran Church, works at RW’s in Davenport, is involved with youth 

group 4-H and the 4-H Council.  Her interests and hobbies are showing livestock and attending shows at the Local, State and Nation-

al levels.  She likes to hunt, being a farm hand and driving around with friends.  Addi’s future goals are to 

attend Northeast Community College and be a Precision Ag major.  Her favorite food is mashed potatoes, 

her favorite TV show is The Office,  her favorite song is Doing Life With Me by Eric Church, and her fa-

vorite place to go to be alone is to the Goat Ranch.  “With as many people as I have in my corner, it is 

impossible to pick just one person.  The most influential people in my life are easily, Ms. Hoffman, for 

always being there when I came crying, to my Mom for supporting my goals and my council of dads for 

supporting and guiding me” says Addi.   

 

PAIGE OLTMANS is the daughter of Jessica and Aaron Oltmans.  She participates in Basketball, Track, FCCLA, 

NHS, Quiz Bowl, Letter Club, Band, One-Act and Speech at B-D USD.  She is a member of Christ Lutheran Church 

Youth Group and Region 5 Youth Action Board.  Paige enjoys reading and spending time with friends and family.  

She plans to major in Pre-Law or Political Science.  Her favorite food is pasta, her favorite TV show is New Girl, 

her favorite song is The Other Side of the Door by Taylor Swift and her favorite place to go to be alone is her room. 

The most influential people in her life has been her parents.  “They are so hardworking and kind” says Paige. 



FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 

     Grade                 Name               Date                                                                                                        Grade         Name                      Date 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6 Julian Pena Lopez 2 
7 Blake Miller 5 

2 Dawson Kugel 5 

 Michelle Sybrant 6 
7 Traevon Houser 7 

1 Leah Kennel 11 

7 Harm Lemke 11 

6 Jamie Houser 12 
4 Carter Alonzo 12 

 Shawna Garland 14 

8 Brodrick Dunn 17 
7 Lillian Wadewitz 17 

2 Izlee Ernst 18 
3 Teri Jo Hicks 18 

 Mary  Houser 20 

4 Kaleb Follmer 26 
5 Eli Galaway 26 

 Mark Rotter 26 

8 LeTrell Houser 27 
4 Rustin Ozenbaugh 27 

3 Greysen Strong 27 

P REK:  Jumpstart Day is coming up on March 29th from 10am-11am in 
the Bruning school!  Please call the office to let us know you will be 

attending this event with your child!  Invitations will be mailed out soon!  
We are currently not accepting out-of-district students.  Questions: 
Please contact Daina Philippi or Ali Strong at 402-353-4685 

P atriot's Pen is a Veterans of Foreign Wars youth essay con-

test open to sixth, seventh, and eighth grade students enrolled 

in public, private or parochial schools in the United States.  Home 

schooled students are also eligible.  

 

Bruning-Davenport Elementary School students participated in the 

2022 essay contest sponsored by Geneva VFW Post No. 7102. 

Each student submitted for judging an original essay of between 300 and 400 words on the theme, “My Pledge to Our Veterans.” 

Pictured are VFW Post No. 7102 Essay Chairman Dale Wittrock, who presented checks and certificates to (L to R) Cynthia Ozen-

baugh—1st place winner of $100.00, Emma Hoins---2nd place winner of 75.00 and Collin Schoenholz—3rd place winner of $50.00. 

W hat's Happening @ Your Library:  Our second-grade students delved into the Jewish 
tradition of Hanukkah. They used research books to find out more about it and then we 

pieced together what we learned into a booklet. Mrs. Hulse taught them the "Dreidel Song" 
during music class. Our high school ag students & Ms. Vyhnalek made wooden dreidels for 
each of our students so they were able to close out the unit by singing the song and spinning 
their dreidels! Thank you all for making the unit even more fun and meaningful for them! 
 

S PEECH is just getting started and is gearing up to be a great season. We started off 
the New Year with a team meeting and work session in the Bruning Library on Janu-

ary 2nd. It was a productive day and got us off to a great start. We have 12 enthusiastic 
team members joining Leah Werner and myself this season. Our first meet was in Hebron 
on Saturday, January 21st. Next we will attend the MUDECUS Meet at Humboldt this 
Saturday, January 28th. On Saturday, February 4th we travel to Aurora. We will have a 
small break from meets, till we travel to David City on Saturday, February 18 th, followed by our Conference meet in Meridian on 
Wednesday, February 22nd. Depending on Basketball schedules, we may participate in McCool Junction’s meet on Saturday, Febru-
ary 25th. As you can tell we will be very busy this February. We look forward to the challenge. On a personal note, I appreciate eve-
ryone’s support. Thank you all,   Shannon Collier 

B AND: We are starting to learn new music for our spring semester is in full swing! So far we've been contin-
uing our support for the Eagle basketball teams with our pep band! We are also doing our best in working 

toward our contest pieces for our upcoming music contests and working on music for the spring concert in April.  
 
Underclassmen Honor Band: 
We also want to give a special congratulations to Addison Brase and Braiden Durflinger. They did an awesome 
job performing at Kearney High School Jan. 16th. They were from one of 42 different schools that participated in 
the high school honor band event! 
 



C OUNSELOR’S CORNER 

College prep livestreams resume Jan. 19 with How to Earn Scholarships 
 
Winter/Spring 2023 virtual events for students and parents are set! Catch the following live streams 
on Facebook and YouTube. No need to register in advance. 

Wednesday, Feb. 15 @ 7 p.m. - How to Navigate the Admissions Process 
Wednesday, March 22 @ 7 p.m. - How to Prep for College 
Wednesday, April 19 @ 7 p.m. - My Life as a Student Athlete 
Wednesday, May 17 @ 7 p.m. - How to Save for College 

Additionally, be sure to catch our free Junior College Planning webinars in April. Click Meeting registration information 
will be made available soon. 

Wednesday, April 5 @ 6:30 p.m. 
Wednesday, April 12 @ 6:30 p.m. en español 

Scholarship season is here! It's time for your students to start searching and applying for scholar-
ships. ScholarshipQuest is a FREE database accessible through our website that contains application information for 
more than 2,000 Nebraska-based scholarships.  
 
Reminder! The Susan T. Buffett Scholarship application for 2023 is now open and can be found here. The deadline to 
apply is Wednesday, Feb. 1.  
 
Update Your Activities Resume You'll need updated information for scholarship applications. These are very useful 
when applying for scholarships and asking for letters of recommendation. Instead of writing everything out, you can 
print "see attached resume" and give your recommenders a copy.  
 
Get Serious About Applying for Scholarships. See ScholarshipQuest for Nebraska-based scholarships 
and a list of national search sites. Miss Hoffman shared a google folder to seniors and senior parents with college events 
and scholarships available. You also can find scholarship information on the bulletin board in the student lounge, 
and on the school website (bruningdavenport.org).  
WINTER BREAK = TIME TO SEARCH FOR SCHOLARSHIPS 
Winter break is an excellent time for seniors to search for scholarships, and we can 
help! ScholarshipQuest is a FREE database accessible through our website that contains application information for more 
than 2,000 Nebraska-based scholarships.  
 
Request Letters of Recommendations for Scholarship Applications. Ask adults who know you well, Give them plen-
ty of notice, a deadline, details about the scholarship, and a copy of your Activities Resume. 
If you haven't already, you will want to start creating your HIGH SCHOOL ACTIVITIES RE-
SUMES. EducationQuest.org and Nebraska Career Connections have great templates, along with Microsoft Word/
Google Docs. These are very useful when applying for scholarships. Instead of writing everything out, you can print 
"see attached resume." These are useful for recommenders to use also.  
 
JUNIORS... tasks for this WINTER! 
 
Take the ACT. Colleges use your best score for college admissions and scholarship consideration. Juniors will be tak-
ing the Nebraska State ACT on Tuesday, March 21, 2023. There are various other National Test Dates are locat-
ed in your student handbook, online school calendar, the bulletin board in the lounge, your locker, and act.org.  
Bruning-Davenport High School is utilizing ON TO COLLEGE: JOHN BAYLOR test prep. Each student 
has an account and already has their username and password. Juniors will be using ACT Prep, ACT Refresher Prep, 
PSAT Quick Power Prep, and Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies. Fee waivers are available. You can take the ACT as 
many times as you wish. Colleges will use your best score for admission and scholarship decisions. 
 
Update or Create an Activities Resume if you haven't done so yet. Nebraska Career Connections and Education-
Quest have templates, along with Microsoft Word/Google Docs. These are very useful when applying for scholarships 
and asking for letters of recommendation. Instead of writing everything out, you can print "see attached resume" and 
give your recommenders a copy. The sooner you create a resume, the less you will have to remember your senior year. If 
you need any help or want to look at examples, Miss Hoffman is available and has previous years' resumes. 
 
Sign Up for a MyEducationQuest Account if you haven't already. This will give you access to several tools including 
Activities Resume, College Profiles, Timelines, etc. Sign up for the Countdown2College email service. You will learn 
what you should do each month to prepare for college. 

https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=e788a5393d&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=a62478a2bd&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=7a429955a4&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=ac2319a66c&e=e00c3c218e
http://bruningdavenport.org/
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=2e92d7ddde&e=e00c3c218e
http://act.org/


 
 
 
 
SOPHOMORE... tasks for this WINTER! 
 
Bruning-Davenport High School is utilizing ON TO COLLEGE: JOHN BAYLOR test prep. Each student 
has an account and already has their username and password. We will be using PreACT, PSAT Quick Power Prep, and 
Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies. Sophomores will be taking the PreACT on April 26, 2023. 
 
Improve your STUDY SKILLS to help you earn better grades. Use your planner or planner 
app to track your assignments and exams. Take notes in class and while reading. Review them often. Study in a quiet 
place without distractions. Take John Baylor's course Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies. 
 
FRESHMAN... Tasks for this WINTER! 
 
Create an Activities Resume if you haven't done so yet. Nebraska Career Connections and Education-
Quest have templates, along with Microsoft Word/Google Docs. These are very useful when apply-
ing for scholarships and asking for letters of recommendation. Instead of writing everything out, you can print "see 
attached resume" and give your recommenders a copy. The sooner you create a resume, the less you will 
have to remember your senior year. If you need any help or want to look at examples, Miss Hoffman is available and has 
previous years' resumes.  
 
Find an adult who will help guide you to college this person might be a parent, relative, teacher, school counselor, 
coach, or youth group leader, etc. 
 
Get Involved in EXTRACURRICULAR ACTIVITIES. You'll meet people who share your interests, and learn lead-
ership and teamwork skills along the way. Your activities might lead to scholarships for college. 
 
Focus on Your Career Interest. Take career assessments. Miss Hoffman has shared many re-
sources with you in Google Drive. Explore career options of your top choice. Job Shadow your top career inter-
est. This information is also available on Bruning-Davenport's school website, under the Counselor's Tab 
(bruningdavenport.org).  
NebraskaCareerClusters.com offers different Nebraska Career Tours short video clips over each career path-
way for students to explore and learn from professionals relating to the specific career fields. These videos high-
light Nebraska-Based Companies. 
 
Bruning-Davenport High School is utilizing ON TO COLLEGE: JOHN BAYLOR test prep. Each student 
has an account and already has their username and password. We will be using Grade 8/9 Test Prep PreACT, and Study 
Skills & Test Taking Strategies. 
 
On our school website are college events, academic/career camp days, and college virtual tour information. These 
items are located under the Counselor Tab and shared with you in a Google file. EducationQuest.org offers College Pro-
files and NE Colleges Virtual Tours for students. Talk to college reps who visit Bruning-Davenport. Make 
sure to check the daily bulletin to see what times and dates they will be in our building. 
 
Improve your STUDY SKILLS to help you earn better grades. Use your planner or a planner 
app to track your assignments and exams. Take notes in class and while reading. Review them often. Study in a quiet 
place without distractions. Take John Baylor's Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies course. 
 
Create a four-year academic plan. Meet with Miss Hoffman to register for classes that will meet high school gradua-
tion, college admission requirements, and your future career plans. Be sure to check frequently to stay on track. 
 

http://bruningdavenport.org/











